
Opt-Out Notice For 2012 - 2013 Student Directory

May 21, 2012

DIRECTORY INFORMATION

Schools may disclose, without consent, "directory" information which includes, but is not limited to, the following data regarding students, their parents, and/or guardian: name, gender, address, email address, telephone listing, student's home district, student's home high school, graduation date, the student's major field of study, participation in officially recognized activities and sports, dates of attendance, awards received by students, and photographs.

In compliance with Maggie L. Walker Governor's School for Government & International Studies (MLWGS) - Directory Information - Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA), MLWGS shall notify parents and eligible students at the beginning of each school year what information, if any, MLWGS has designated as directory information, the right to refuse to let the school designate any or all of such information as directory information, and the period of time (within 15 days of the date of the notification) to notify the school, in writing, that he or she does not want any or some of those types of information designated as directory information.  School organizations with which MLWGS may share data are: PTSA for Student Directory Information, MLWGS Foundation for Information/Distribution, Boosters Groups for Information/Distribution, and Smoke and Scales for Information/Distribution.

A response is not necessary if the student or parent has no objections to being included in the Directory.

To Opt-Out

1. Write a letter (within 15 days of this notice) of request to (or send by student):

       Mrs. Patti Chappell, Coordinator of Technology

       Maggie L. Walker Governor's School

       1000 North Lombardy St.

       Richmond, VA 23220

2. Include the following:

       a. Student First, Middle, and Last Name

       b. Year of Graduation

       c. Indicate if you are requesting to opt-out of all information or ...

       d. Indicate the specific information of which you wish to opt-out

REQUEST FOR UPDATED INFORMATION

In order to have the most accurate data possible for the Directory, please email  Darleen Bowman dbowman@gsgis.k12.va.us with any changes in parent and/or student information regarding telephone numbers, addresses, or email addresses.

Don Skeen

Director

Maggie Walker Governor's School

dskeen@gsgis.k12.va.us
804-354-6800

